
PROCEEDINGS OF DENTAL SOCIETIES

A pleasing variety is afforded by the excursion on Thursday
afternoon, which vill include a visit to the flagship of the squadron
nov stationed here, as well as other points of interest about the
harbour and N.-W. Arm.

You will be asked also to consider the question of a union
maritime meeting for next year. And the action of the New
Brunswick Dental Society to this end vill be cominunicated.

In the matter of programme we are under great obligations to
the S. S. White Dental Manufacturing Co., of Boston, and through
them to Dr. Laskey, of Marblehead, :Mass., and to Dr. Partridge,
of Lawrence, Mass. ; also to Dr. E. C. Kirk, of the University of
Pennsylvania; Mr. A. R. Cogswell, of Halifax ; and Messrs. Parke,
Davis & Co., to all of whom suitable recognition will be made by
this society.

We also desire to call attention to the exhibition of dentists'
supplies as shown by the various firms exhibiting, which merits
your investigations.

All of which is hereby submitted,
F. W. RYAN,

Secretary Io Convention.

Moved and seconded that report be received and adopted.
Carried.

The election of officers for the ensuing year being the next
order of business resulted as follows: Dr. M. K. Langille, Truro,
President ; Dr. C. O. H. Webster, Pictou, ist Vice-President ; Dr.
L. St. Clair Saunders, Kentville, 2nd Vice-President; Dr. F. W.
Ryan, Windsor, Secretary; Dr. H. H. Bigelow, Halifax, Treasurer.

Drs. Frank Woodbury, F. W. Stevens and H. Lawrence were
elected to act with President and Secretary as Executive Com-
mittee. Drs. G. H. Fluck and A. W. Cogswell were re-elected
auditors for the ensuing year. Drs. Frank Woodbury, A. C.
Cogswell and A. C. Harding, were elected representatives to the
Dental Board.

Report of Dental Board was submitted by Secretary-Registrar
as follows:

REPORT OF THE PROVINCIAL DENTAL BOARD.

To hie Dental Association of Nova Scotia :

MR. PRESIDENT AND GENTLEMEN,-The report of the Dental
Board for the year ending August 3oth, 1899, is respectively sub-
mitted.

During the year several cases of illegal practice have been
reported, but no further action than a letter from the Secretary-
Registrar has been necessary. Our solicitor has been instructed to
examine cases of several persons who persist in illegal practice.
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